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Dear Parents, 
 

Thank you for the way in which you are managing the very 
different school year that we are all experiencing  in 2020 - we are 
certainly living in very challenging and changeable times. For our 
new families to St Angelaôs your experience of our community is 
one experienced by no other group of new families. You are to be 
congratulated for your resilience and your ongoing support of 
each other. For our families who have been at St Angelaôs for 
more than one year, no doubt you are missing the home school 
connections for which St Angelaôs is well known - classroom 
parent helpers, open class rooms, special canteen days,special 
celebrations and liturgies and whole school assemblies just to 
name a few of these.  
 
Each day, in a very unprecedented way, families are being asked 
to respond to new guidelines and we are all learning to relate to a 
ñnew normal.ò As parents this is confronting - requiring us to let go 
of our established routines and accustomed to freedoms and 
demanding us to dig deep to find a positive attitude for ourselves 
and most importantly for our children. The staff at St Angelaôs is 
deeply appreciative to all our families for the positive way in which 
you have managed the year. We are, as they say, all in this 
together! 
 
As parents, presenting our thoughts and reactions in a positive 
manner, is the most effective way to guide our childrenôs thoughts 
in a positive direction, so that they are able to manage their 
reactions to changing and unpredictable circumstances. At the 
moment, it is COVID-19 that is our everyday focus. At other times 
in our childrenôs lives it will be some other focus that calls on them 
to be positive thinkers. Know that the attitude you are modelling 
for your children throughout this time will be something that they 
can draw on in the future. 

 
Dear God  

I believe in the power of positive thinking  
but lately I need your help to get there 

Please fill me with faith, hope and optimism 
Thank you for helping me to be genuinely positive 

Amen 
 
ñTogether we can do so muchò 
Leanne Nettleton 
PRINCIPAL 

 
 
Updated Advice from the NSW Government to schools 
regarding COVID-19  
Student attendance 
Please be aware that if your children have flu like symptoms, they 
must have a COVID test and not return to school until they have a  

 

 
negative COVID test result and are symptom free. Please follow 
the procedure below for informing the school if your child has had 
a NEGATIVE COVID -19 test, is symptom free and will be 
returning to school:-  
Before the commencement of the school day, please email, 
either the letter, SMS, email or medical certificate, sent to you 
from NSW Health indicating a negative COVID-19 test result for 
your child. This will be kept on file at school. 
For all absences, when completing the portal link, parents must 
include a detailed explanation of why your child is absent. 
ñMedical Reasonò is not considered sufficient information. If you 
need advice about recording your childôs absence please contact 
Mrs Lisa Martin in the office who will be able to assist you. 
Band 
Students participating in Band Instruction will be able to continue 
to do so each Friday with an amended structure in accordance 
with the COVID guidelines. 
Peer Support and Kinder Year 6 Buddies Programmes 
These programmes have had to be suspended in the form that 
they are currently delivered.  
From tomorrow the class teachers will be delivering the Peer 
Support Programme to their children so that the programme can 
be completed. 
The Kinder and Year 6 teachers will be reshaping the Kinder - 
Year 6 Buddies Programme so that it complies with the updated 
COVID guidelines and so that the children can continue to foster 
the positive relationships already built. 
Dance Fever Lessons 
These will continue following a COVID Safety Plan already in 
place. 
Music Lessons 
No choir or playing of recorders. Please see Music item in 
Newsletter. 
Fathers Day Stall 
Will be held at school on Wednesday 2nd September 2020. 
Incursions and  Mufti Days 
These will continue following a COVID Safety Plan . 
K-2 and 3-6 Athletics Carnivals  
These will be restructured according to a  grade timetable rather 
than a K-2 and 3-6 timetable. 
The health and wellbeing of your children and the staff is our 
priority. Parents are still required not to come into the school 
grounds. Where possible parents are asked to continue 
communicating with the school via email or phone call rather than 
coming into the school office. We will continue to update and 
inform families of any changes as they come to hand. Thank you 
for your continued support. 



Upcoming Dates 
 
 

TERM 3   
 

Week 6 
 
Monday 24th August  Dance Fever 
 
Tuesday 25th August  Year 1 Author Visit  
     Deborah Abela 
 
Wednesday 26th August  TTFM Student survey
    
Friday 28th August   Gold or Fold Mufti Day 
     Mufti clothes and a  
     Red, Green or white  
     Beanie, Bandana or  
     Bow  for Beirut 

 
 Religious Education 
Sunday, 23 August 2020: Twenty First Sunday in 
Ordinary Time - Year  A 

Gospel 
Mt 16:13-20 
Jesus asks, "Who do people say I am?" 
Gospel Reflection 
Like last weekôs gospel, this weekôs story takes place in a region 
that was outside predominantly Jewish territory. Caesarea 
Philippi (north of Galilee and in the region of modern day Syria) 
had long been a centre of pagan worship. It was used originally 
by the Canaanites as a site of worship; the Greeks built a 
temple to one of their gods there; in 20 BCE Herod the Great 
built a temple to Caesar Augustus; and after his death, Herodôs 
son, Phillip, renamed the city Caesarea Phillipi after Tiberius 
Caesar and himself. It is intriguing that Matthewôs gospel 
chooses such a site as the location for such a significant 
revelation of faith. 
Jesus asks the disciples who people say he is. They report that 
people associate Jesus with one of the great prophets of Jewish 
tradition. By people identifying Jesus with other great prophets 
they were projecting Jesus into the same mould as that prophet. 
What they were saying was that Jesus will be a great leader in 
the style of John the Baptist, or Elijah or even Jeremiah. The 
expectation of a messiah was running very high at the time of 
Jesus and everyone had their own idea about what that 
messiah would be like ï usually aligned with some previous 
leader. They didnôt seem to understand that Jesus was breaking 
the mould and was not going to fit in with any of those 
expectations. To see him as one of the great prophets come 
again is always going to be an inadequate understanding of 
Jesus as messiah. 
When Jesus pushes the disciples for their own ideas, it is Simon 
Peter who speaks up and identifies Jesus as being the Son of 
the living God. Making a play on Peterôs name (in Greek, petros 
= Peter and petra = rock), Jesus states that hereafter, Simon 
Peter will be known as Peter and upon the rock of his 
profession of faith the church will be built. 

Have you thought? Whatôs in a name? 
On many occasions in the Bible a character is given, or takes 
on, a new name when they take on a new role or move to a new 
level in their faith and relationship with God. Abram became 
Abraham; Sarai became Sarah; Jacob became Israel; and Saul 
became Paul. In all of these circumstances the person took on a 
new name to reflect their new relationship with God. This 
tradition has continued right to this day. Men and women 
entering religious life have traditionally taken on a new name to 
indicate the new life they are entering. When Cardinal Joseph 
Ratzinger became pope he took on the name Benedict to 
indicate the new role and the new life he was beginning. 

Living the Gospel ... Who do YOU say I am? 
The question that Jesus asks the disciples is a question he asks 
of all of us. How we answer that question reflects our 
relationship with Jesus. But more importantly, how we answer 
that question reflects the way we live our life in response to who 
we believe Jesus to be. If we truly say that we believe in Jesus 
as the son of God, then how do we live our lives in such a way 
that we act on that belief? The gospel shows us that an 
inadequate answer to that question leads to missing the point of 
all that Jesus is. 

Gospel Focus 
Jesusô words to Peter, óon this rock I will build my churchô, are 
obviously the gospel writersô words and not the words of Jesus 
himself. (Jesus did not set out to build a church community; that 
did not emerge until later.) In fact they appear only in this 
particular gospel. The other synoptic gospels have Peterôs 
confession of faith but not these words attributed to Jesus. The 
words are sometimes understood as asserting that Peter 
himself is the rock on whom the church will be built, rather than 
his declaration of faith being the rock. This has then sometimes 
become confused with the line of popes beginning with Peter. 
Q. How would you answer Jesusô question, óWho do you say I 
am?ô  
Jocelyn Williams 
Religious Education Coordinator 

Now Open TTFM Partners in Learning Survey  
 
We very much value the role of parents and carers within our 
school community and we greatly appreciate your feedback. 
You are able to complete the TTFM online survey by using the 
following url: https://www.tellthemfromme.com/survey/splash/
Stangelas2020 
The survey will provide us with information that we can use to 
maintain our commitment to working together in partnership to 
further improve student learning and wellbeing at St Angelaôs. 
Students in Years 4, 5 & 6 will complete the student survey on 
Wednesday 26th August. 

MUSIC 
With all of the latest changes to music lessons coming into 
place I am looking for alternative, worthwhile lessons for the 
children and have decided, among other things, to try 
bucket drumming. 
If you have, or know someone who has, a business that uses 
large, heavy duty plastic buckets (10 litres and bigger) and have 
readily available buckets that you would normally throw away I 
would love to have them. Please do NOT misread this as a 
request for you to purchase new buckets. I am only looking for 
donations of those that would normally be disposed of.  
 
Mrs Kathryn Criss 
MUSIC TEACHER 

Friday 28th August ñGold or 
Foldò Mufti Day to support the 

People of Beirut       
Students and teachers are invited to dress in mufti and wear a 
red, white or green bandana, beanie or bow for Beirut (red, 
white and green being the colours on the Lebanese flag). 
CHALLENGE: How much red/white/green are you able to wear 
on the day? 

Kiss and Drop  
in the Mornings 8:05-8:30am 

 
*Parents please remain in the car.  
*Children alight from the kerbside 
door. 
*All children are to arrive before 
8:30am 

Congratulations to Year 2 Blue who 
have all had their hats at school wearing 
them everyday this week! What a 
CHAMPION EFFORT 2 Blue and Mrs 
Javidi. Girls and boys remember to wear  
your hat to and from school everyday. 

https://www.liturgyhelp.com/ritual/lectionary/LectionaryList%7Cmtw#mtw016
https://www.tellthemfromme.com/survey/splash/Stangelas2020
https://www.tellthemfromme.com/survey/splash/Stangelas2020

